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From the Principal’s desk… 

Congratulations to 

Vanessa Robb who has 

been successful in 

obtaining early entry to 

Charles Sturt University in 

Wagga Wagga and 

Bathurst for a Bachelor of 

Education (K-12) and in 

Wagga Wagga for a 

Bachelor of Education (Early Childhood and 

Primary). Vanessa now has to decide which 

pathway she wishes to take. 

Well done Vanessa! 
 

The year has not finished but we are already 

beginning to plan for 2018. At last week’s 

P & C meeting, we worked through some ideas 

for our school plan, including our school 

vision. We had some positive feedback from 

those who attended the meeting and some 

suggestions for things we could do differently 

next year. We also discussed primary classes 

for 2018. Our student numbers will slightly 

decrease from 2017, however at this stage we 

will still have three primary classes – K/1/2, 

3/4 and 5/6.   
 

Damian Batty, one of our Year 10 students, has 

been selected in an International Rules team 

that will tour England, Ireland and France. 

Damian flies out in Week 8 and will return to 

Australia after Term 4 has finished. With sales 

from our ‘bake sale’ yesterday and 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

some kind donations we have raised $256 to 

go towards Damian’s trip. We look forward to 

hearing about Damian’s adventures when he 

returns. 
 

Our staff have a number of professional 

learning opportunities over the coming weeks. 

Miss Perryman is attending a Stage 4/5 

Geography planning day in Condobolin today 

and a Stage 4 visual arts training day in Dubbo 

tomorrow.  
 

It will be very quiet in the secondary 

department next week with nine Year 7/8 

students in Sydney for ASPIRE and our Year 

10 students at the Lachlan Access Program 

Crossroads excursion at Lake Burrendong. 

This is an opportunity for our Year 10 students 

to meet their 2018 Year 11 classmates and 

teachers from Condobolin, Lake Cargelligo 

and Tullibigeal. Those who have their Learners 

licence will also have an opportunity to 

complete some more driving hours with 

Janene Richards  
 

Ungarie Central School are gathering supplies 

to make up care packages for our Australian 

Troops. If you would like to donate items for 

the care packages, please take them to the 

front office by Friday 24th November and we 

will add them to our boxes. There are more 

details in the newsletter.  
 

Until next week, 

Terrie Payne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
16th November, 2017 

Week 6, Term 4 
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                                            Term 4, 2017 – Upcoming Events 
    

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

7 

20 November 
Intensive Swimming 
K-6 

 

21 
 
Yr 10 LAP Crossroads 
Yr 7/8 ASPIRE Sydney  

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

8 

27 
Intensive Swimming 

K-6 

 

28 
 
 

29 
 

30 
 

1 December 
 

9 

4 
 

5 
Secondary Super 8 
Cricket @ Dubbo 

6 
 

7 
Performance Night 
7 pm 

 

8 
UCS Hair with Heart / Crazy 
Hair &  
Mufti Day 

10 

11 
 

12 
Presentation Night 
7pm 

13 
 

14 
PBL Reward Day 

15 
Last Day - Term 4  
 

 

 

                          
 

     

              

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SRC HOT FOOD-Lunch Treat 

Mrs Noble would like to combine with the Ungarie Student Representative 
Council to use up surplus frozen food items after LAP Graduation Function. 

Students will have the opportunity to purchase a lunch pack for just $2 after 
Intensive Swimming classes on Tuesday 21st November. 

 Funds will go to the SRC. 

Lunch pack will include- Potato wedges, 3 chicken strips, 1 Spring Roll with a 
glass of fruit punch. 

PLEASE FILL OUT THE ORDER FORM BELOW AND HAND TO 

THE FRONT OFFICE WITH MONEY. 

                              SRC HOT FOOD –Lunch Treat 
 

Yes Please- I would like to order a lunch pack for Tuesday 21st Nov 
 

Student Name/s ________________________________________ 
 

Paid $2 per pack ______________________ 



 
NEWS 

Week 6, Term 4. 

                               

K/1/2: Evie, Dustin, Olivia, Nicholas, Darcy, Ruby, 
Brogan, Mia and Jack. 

Year 3/4: Adelaide, Caitlin, Lachie, Josh, Hannah, 
Patrick, Kate, Ethan, Lara, Deakin, Alfred and 
Mitchell. 

 

Next week our Intensive Swimming Program begins 
and will continue for two weeks.  Students will 
need their swimmers, sunscreen, hat, rashie and a 
water bottle. Students may also like to bring money 
in order to purchase refreshments at the pool. 
There will be no lunch orders at the pool as lunch 
will be back at school. 

 

Year 3/4 would like to thank Megan, Mavis and 

Lloyd for their kind donation of ice-cream lids. Your 

help was appreciated and we now have a fantastic 

supply for use in our room. 

                                      

Notes will be going home this week about costume 

requirements for the School Performance.  If you 

have any trouble with organising costumes please 

see the organising teacher. 

 

              

Canteen Roster: 
Fri 17th Nov    Lisa Crofts 

 

Mon 20th Nov  Kathy McKay & Kristie 

                                               Dunlop 

Fri   24th Nov  Veronica Gerhard & 

                         Christine Simpson 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays 
Shay-Lee Crofts   17th Nov 

Lara Bryant          18th Nov 

Reuben West        20th Nov 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders 
 Overdue library books returned  

 Lost property bins are full again 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Left: Congratulations to these 

students who achieved their 

Resuscitation Certificates as part 

of the Secondary Wellbeing 

Program.  Thanks to Angus 

Westaway from Leisure and 

Recreation Group for instructing 

the students and to the Bland 

Shire Council and the Ungarie 

P&C for their financial supports 

towards the wellbeing program. 

Left and below: Mrs James, Miss Johnston, Mrs 

Parkinson and Mr Dodhy attended a professional 

learning afternoon at Lake Cargelligo Central School to 

try their hand at programming with ‘Scratch’. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 5  

 

Left:  K/1/2 

have a second 

lot of chickens 

hatching. 



Above:  Michelene Izzard, Jye Hoskinson and Jett Brew 
(absent) constructing a model of the sign for the ag plot. 
 
 
Below:  Jack Wells, Ryan Wallace and Molly Bryant 
(absent) modelling the watering system they have 
designed for the grape vines. 

Above:  Kadee Gerhard-Scali, Tom Roscarel, Abby 

Wason and Jack Crofts (absent) making a model of 

their glasshouse design. 

Below:  William Batty, Madi Cassidy, Colby Crofts 

and Tilly Langham painting their model of the 

whole school composting system. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7/8 STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics) 

 

Year 7/8 students have been taking part in STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts & Mathematics) classes 

this term as a part of a new initiative being introduced across NSW schools. The idea of STEAM is for students to 

use a multi-disciplinary approach to foster skills in collaboration, problem-solving, creativity and critical thinking in 

order to resolve issues in real world contexts. At UCS students were divided into four groups with each group being 

given a different project all relating to the school ag plot. The featured projects include an ag plot sign, a watering 

system for the grapevines, a glasshouse and a whole school composting system. Not only do each team have to 

design and make a prototype of the physical project they have been given, but also provide various plans, maps 

and scaled working drawings. 

 



ASPIRE's Click-on mentoring program clicks off. 

Condobolin High School generously hosted the closing 
ceremony of ASPIRE's Click-on Mentoring program on 
Wednesday 1st November, ASPIRE students from Condobolin 
and Ungarie Central School have been mentored online by 
UNSW students for several weeks. 

The school students had travelled to UNSW to launch the 
program and then it was the university students' turn to make 
the seven hour road trip to Condobolin to attend the official 
close of Click-on Mentoring. 

The day was filled with a range of fun activities including 
learning to dress for success in newspaper (which sparked a 
creative range of outfits), and using craft to show an 
interpretation of the impact of the program. 

There was a warm exchange of gifts, smiles, handshakes, hugs 
and some tears as the two groups of students said goodbye 
having experienced a wonderful journey together. 

Unexpected bonds and friendships had been formed over the 
weeks. Also a greater understanding had grown between the 
students about their different lives but common sense of hope 
and courage to step outside and explore a world of 
possibilities. 

Congratulations to all involved in successfully bringing the city 
and the country together in such a valuable way. 

From the UNSW Aspire Team. 

 

Top: UCS and CHS Yr 9 students involved in the 
program. 
 

Above: Angus Williams and Braden Payne.      
Below left:  UCS Yr 9 students Angus Williams, Jai 
Thompson, Johann Lyons, Josh Roscarel, Lilyarna 
Otovic, Braden Payne with Mr Cattle.                      
Below:  Lillyarna Otovic and Johann Lyons with 
their mentors.                                          
Bottom left: Jai Thompson with his mentor.  
Bottom centre:  Braden Payne and Johann Lyons. 
Bottom right:  Josh Roscarel being interviewed. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNSW ASPIRIE YEAR 9 CLICK ON MENTORING 

 



Students have been studying ‘Liquids, Solids and Gases’ in 

Science.  They made SLIME as an experiment and then had to 

decide if it was a solid or a liquid.  The jury is still out! 

Below:  Sammy Rutledge                           Ashton Ross                              Alex Otovic                        Hayley Wallace 

As part of a ‘Persuasive Text’ unit in Literacy Yr 5/6 designed and made cereal boxes.  They selected a target market 

(eg: children or adults) and then using slogans, logos, pictures, colour and gimmicks aimed to convince the audience 

that their cereal was the best.  They presented their arguments to the class for marking. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 5/6 LITERACY 

 

YEAR 5/6 SCIENCE 

 

Above:       Ella Payne                               Regan Hukins                               Noah Bryant                           Harry Roscarel 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   UCS YUM 
 Available from the garden  

 Spinach 

 Eggs  

 Mint 

 Rhubarb 

 Parsley 

 Rocket leaves 

 Broccoli  

 Spring Onions 

 Chives 

 Cabbages 

 Herbs: Sage, oregano & thyme (please order) 
  

                   Apologies for no deliveries today! 

  Meat Birds For Sale 
                          UCS Yum has got 12 meat birds (all roosters) for sale, 

                                $5 each, ready to finish off, just in time  

                                                     for Christmas dinner! 

                                  Please contact the Front Office,  

                                  Kristy McClintock or Rachel Jackson 

                                       for more information (02 69 759 030).  

 

 
Thursdays @ Recess till end of term 

Icecream in a cone $1 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ungarie Hair with Heart  

& Crazy Hair Day 
Ungarie Central School and the Ungarie Community will be holding an 

Ungarie Hair with Heart & Crazy Hair Day on  
 

                                Friday 8th December  
                    2pm @ UCS Hall 

 

                                             Gold coin donation 
                  Community members welcome 

Please link to our  

               Ungarie Hair with Heart  

  fundraising page to donate 
 

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/ungarie-hair-with-heart 

 All hair donations & funds raised go to Variety — the Children's Charity 

  

  

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/ungarie-hair-with-heart


Ungarie Central School P&C 

Monday 6th November 2017 | 2:06pm| Meeting called to order by Kristie Dunlop 

In Attendance 

Dinesh Dodhy, Vanessa Williams, Marreesha Chantrill, Terese Ridley, Kristie Dunlop, Colleen Robb, Karen 

Rossiter, Kathy McKay, Mareea James and Michelle Nunn 

Apologies –  

Approval of Minutes 

Copy of last minutes read and approved. 

Moved Vanessa Williams. Seconded by Kristie Dunlop 

Treasurer’s Report 

P&C account stands at $4,586.08 as of 05/11/2017 

Moved Karen Rossiter. Seconded Kristie Dunlop 

Uniform Report 

T-shirts have been ordered. 

Expenses -$547.63 Stock $2,550.36 

Moved Karen Rossiter. Seconded Kristie Dunlop 

Canteen Report 

Canteen account stands at $15,134.16 as end 30/11/2017 

Moved Vanessa Williams. Seconded Marreesha Chantrill 

Principal’s Report 

 

Correspondence  

Incoming 

 Fundraising catalogues  

- Discount on defibrillator for the school 

- Cookie dough fundraiser 

 Thank you card from the recorder group 

Outgoing 

 

 

 



Business Arising 

- Letter from Philip Cattle -  requiring a yes or no on the money needed for the wellbeing program for 28 

students – motion to donate $500 was passed.   

Moved Karen Rossiter. Seconded Kristie Dunlop 

- Whole school disco -  to be organized early term 1 of 2018 

- End of year performance – Thursday 7th December 

- End of year presentation night – Tuesday 12th December 

 

New Business 

- Christmas Santa photos -  seeking interest for Santa photos to be taken late November/early December. 

If it goes ahead, parents will need to book ahead and bring a USB to save photos onto. Looking at being 

$10 per sitting. Yet to be confirmed. Will be advertised on facebook and Ungarie Central Schools 

webpage.  

 

Next Meeting 

 2:00pm Monday 19th February 2018 @ the School Library 

Meeting Closed 3:12pm by Kristie Dunlop 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have your family photo taken with Santa at the UCS 

P&C Christmas Photo Shoot. 

Date: Tuesday 28th November and if needed Thursday 30th November.  

Book a time between 4pm-6pm. 

Location: Ungarie War Memorial Hall 

Cost: $10 per family to be paid on the day. 

BYO USB to take your happy snaps home.  

 

Bookings are essential: 

Contact Kristie 0269726272 or via facebook 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s on again… 

 

 

Christmas lunch at Ungarie Memorial Hall 

1pm 

                   3 course meal for $25 

Bookings essential by 15th December 

Ring Julie Keatley on 0488 146422 or 69759209 
 

AUSTRALIAN TROOPS CARE PACKAGES 
Ungarie Central School are gathering supplies to make up care packages for our Australian Troops. Each 
package can weigh no more than 2kg. If you would like to donate items for the care packages, please take 
them to the front office and we will add them to our boxes. Here are some suggestions: 

Toiletries 

 Deodorant (non aerosol) 

 Shaving cream (non aerosol) 

 Small bottle of talcum powder 

 Disposable razors 

 Shower Gel 

 Lip Balm 

 Small packet tissues 

 Cotton buds 

 Baby wipes 

 Foot care products 

Food 

 Instant Noodles 

 Biscuits 

 Lollies 

 Small tinned consumables (e.g tuna) 

 Non-perishable foods 

 Chewing gum 

 Small packet chips 

 Tube of vegemite 

 Small jar peanut butter or Nutella 

 Small tin milo 
 

Other ideas 

 Magazines  

 Puzzle books 

 DVDs 

 Socks 

 Letters of support 

 Tennis Ball 
 

What NOT to include 
• Alcoholic beverages 
• Pork products 
• Cigarettes 
• Chocolate 

 Glass products 

 
All items must be new and unused. We will be posting the packages on Friday 24 November 2017. 
 

 

 



Ungarie Bowling Club 
Friday night raffles are getting bigger & better! 

Winner of the members draws last week Dressed Pig: Narelle Bussenschutt 

                                             Breaky Voucher: Peter Bryant 

Friday night Bonus draw for members this week is $100 

 

 

 
 

                          Raffles this week! 

 $50 voucher for Brendan Holmes lawn mowing 

 4 meattrays 

 Food Hamper 

 $25 Bowlo meal voucher 

 Breaky voucher 

 Box of soft drink 

 Kids game 

 Plants 

Next week- Monster meat raffles. Over 15 meat 

prizes! 

SUNDAY 

MORNING 

BREAKFAST @ 

UNGARIE 

BOWLING 

CLUB 
Winner of the 

Members Breaky 
Voucher last week: 

Ryan McClintock 

The Bowlo has great food 

& cheapest beer in town. 

Come & support your local 

club. 

 

For Christmas party 

bookings, ring the club 

69759091 



Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night stands 
 at $3,000 (Must be there to win) 

** Non-financial members are 
ineligible for the Jackpot Draw ** 

 
Bowls News 
3 Bowls Triples last Sunday. Teams were from 

Ardlethan, Temora Rec, Temora Ex-Services, 

Lake Cargelligo, West Wyalong S&C & Ungarie. 

36 bowlers attended. 

2 Game winners: Peter Bryant, Andy & Tony Carr 

2 Game runners-up: Lloyd Doel, Alan Forsythe & 

Rob Forsythe 

Best 1 Game: Ron Tarbitt, Graham Solley & Danny 

Pinney 

Best Under Achievers: Steve Hills, Ron Delahunty 

 

Thanks to our sponsors- John Dunk Insurance, 

South West Slopes Credit Union, Anderson 

Transport, Millers Ready Mix, West Wyalong S&C 

Club, GP Evans & Englert, Worner’s Smash 

Repairs. 

Sun 3rd December Ungarie Christmas Triples 

Start 1.30 pm 

 

Handicap Singles 

Lou Henley def Ray McKenzie 

A,B,& Handicap Singles- Play ASAP 
 

 

THURSDAY NIGHT HAPPY HOUR 

6.30 – 7.30pm 

$4 Schooner, $3 Middies 

 

FRIDAY NIGHTS 

HAPPY HOUR 6.30-8.30pm 

Kitchen will be open 

 from 6-8pm 

XXXX BEER BACK ON TAP 

$10 Jugs beer 

Raffles 

SUNDAY MORNING BUFFET BREAKY 

8am -9.30am 

All you can eat for $6. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 

$900 next week. 
Make sure you are here to claim the prize if your 

name comes out. 

 

Tuesday Night Raffles 
6 meat trays and other prizes available. 

Come on down and win some meat trays! 
For October all proceeds go towards the 

Ungarie Cricket Club 
 

Friday Night Pub Super Cash Draw 

$2,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn every Friday night 

between 7pm-9pm. You must be here to win. 
  

Meat raffles are also held on Friday night. 
 8 meat trays available. 

 

Christmas/End of Year Parties 
We are now taking bookings for Christmas and 
End of Year parties. Be sure to book early to 

secure your preferred date. 
Call Ben on 69759014. 

 

Movember 
We have created a Central Hotel Team for 
Movember and already have a number of 

people joined and participating in raising some 
money for Men’s Health.  

If you are interested in joining the cause, jump 
online to 

http://au.movember.com/team/2282219.  

 

Seafood for Christmas 
Once again we will be taking orders for seafood 
for Christmas. Orders need to be in by the end 
of November to ensure we can get prawns as 
there may be issues with supply. If you would 

like to order please speak to Ben on 69759014. 
 
 
 

Don’t forget we have newspapers and 
magazines, a full café fast food menu, coffee, 

golden fried chicken, milk and a new coke 
fridge. Open from 10am daily.  

 
 
 

http://au.movember.com/team/2282219

